
 

1 New FAM Camp patrons are limited to Active Duty, National Guard, and Reserve personnel. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
20 March 2020 

 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR  49TH WING PERSONNEL AND HOLLOMAN MISSION PARTNERS 
 
FROM:  49 WG/CC 
 
SUBJECT:  HAFB COVID-19 Directive 7 – Base Access 
 
1.  Installation commanders have the inherent authority to take reasonably necessary actions to protect 
the health and safety of personnel on the installation and ensure mission accomplishment.  This 
directive is effective 1700L, 20 March 2020 to protect personnel on Holloman Air Force Base 
(HAFB). 
 
2.  Access to HAFB will be limited to the following personnel: 
 

a.  Active Duty, National Guard, Reserve personnel, and their dependents. 
 

b.  Contractor and civilian personnel who are executing or supporting their unit mission, as determined 
by their unit commander. 

 
c.  Residents of HAFB, including FAM Camp1. 

 
d.  Retired personnel requiring medical care are authorized base access to and from the 49 MDG clinic 

only.  All other base areas are off limits. 
 

e.  Personnel on an existing visitor pass will be authorized access to HAFB until the expiration of their 
pass.  No new visitor passes will be authorized. 
 
3.  Unit commanders have the authority to determine the need for personnel who are executing or 
supporting the mission IAW para. 2a and 2b, and will send all others home to socially distance (reference 
HAFB COVID-19 Directive 3 – Social Distancing). 
 
4.  Personnel desiring waivers to this directive can work requests through their unit commander up to the 
49 WG/CC for decision. 
 
 
 
 

JOSEPH L. CAMPO, Colonel, USAF 
Commander 
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